
                                         Contact Us 

Hempfield Church of the Brethren 
Mailing Address: P.O. Box 246, East Petersburg PA 17520 

Physical Location: 1186 Stevens Street, Manheim PA 17545  
Website: www.hempfieldcob.org 

Our staff members are here to help when you need them. Please feel free to 
contact them if you have a need. 

Doug Hinton – Senior Pastor 
Cell: 717-951-5290; E-mail: doug@hempfieldcob.org  

Scheduled Day Off: Monday 
Geoff Davis – Associate Pastor 

Home: 717-569-6284; E-mail: gdavis6320@comcast.net 
Laura Meiser – Music Director & Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 

Cell: 717-689-0465; E-mail: laura@hempfieldcob.org 

Emmy Schott – Children’s Ministry Co-Coordinator 
Cell: 717-333-8216; E-mail: emmy@hempfieldcob.org 

Irene Hershey – Administrator 
Phone: 717-898-0181; E-mail: office@hempfieldcob.org 
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 A.M. to 3:00 P.M. 

Please submit bulletin information to Irene by Wednesday noon.  

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for September 18, 2022 =  

General Fund $ 6,177.21 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,512 

Building Fund for September 18, 2022 = $ 100.00 

                   2 cent a meal $75.00 (To date $823.12)  
                                                              
                        
 
 
 
 

This Week @ H.C.O.B. 
 

Today:                                                   Wednesday:  
                                                                  7pm Choir  
                                                                   
Monday:                                               Thursday: 
    Doug’ Day Off                                      6pm Praise Band 
                                                                   
                    
Tuesday:                                                Friday:   

     7:00pm  Leadership                                 
                                                             

  
Sunday, September 25, 2022 

mailto:doug@hempfieldcob.org
mailto:gdavis6320@comcast.net
mailto:laura@hempfieldcob.org
https://hempfieldcob.breezechms.com/people/view/1104762
mailto:office@hempfieldcob.org


  
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

PRELUDES 

 

WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

OPENING PRAYER    

 

CALL TO WORSHIP               Isaiah 55:9-13 

 

VOICES IN PRAISE                Great Are You Lord 

                                                   Forever (We Sing Hallelujah) 

 

      Children are Invited to Children’s Church 

 

SCRIPTURE            Mark 9:38-41  

 

MORNING PRAYER & LORD’S PRAYER 

 

HYMN            Praise Him, Praise Him         #100 

 

SCRIPTURE            Philippians 1:12-20        

 

MESSAGE     In Pure Heart & Vain, Christ is Proclaimed 

 
CLOSING SONG       O Worship the King       #66    

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*BENEDICTION  
One: I thank my God in all my remembrance of you, 

All: always offering prayer with joy in my prayers for you all, 

One: in view of your participation in the gospel from the first day to 

now.  

All: For to me, to live is Christ and to die is gain.  

One: And I will rejoice, whether Christ is proclaimed in truth or 

pretense, 

All: Because the Word of the Lord will not return to Him empty, 

One: But will accomplish what He desires. 

Everyone: So be it. Amen.  

     

*POSTLUDE *Those who are able are invited to stand 

 

                       Preacher – Doug Hinton 

                       Worship Leader – Joel Kettering 

                       Accompanist – Kim Glass 

 Praise Band Leader – Laura Meiser                     

 Sound Tech –Rich Bushong & Jamie Bushong 

                         Video Tech – Dave Bendit 
 

PREPARE YOUR HEARTS FOR WORSHIP NEXT SUNDAY BY 

READING AHEAD!  Next Sunday, Doug Hinton will be preaching on 

Philippians 1:27 - 2:11. Please read and prayerfully study this passage 

this week as we prepare to worship together.  

 

Sunday School This Week: The Power to Change – Jennie Allen  - 

Today - Session 2 “Spend Time” – Galen Brumbaugh 

October 2:  Session 2 “Confess Sin” – Pastor Doug 
 

 

 

 

Worship Today 
 



 

Special Note 

HCOB Family Facts 
General Offering for September 11, 2022 =  

General Fund $ 8,160.25 
Amount needed weekly to meet budget = $10,512 

Building Fund for September 11, 2022 = $ 100.00 
                                    2 cent a meal $ 746.10  
 

 
 

Congratulations to Roger and Gladys Ulmer 

who will celebrate their 70th wedding 

anniversary on September 28, 2022. 

 

 

 

A HUGE thank you to Bev Moyer, Mary 

Lou Ruth and all who made Rally Day a 

wonderful success. 
 

 

 

 

James M. Wenger gives many thanks 

to all who contributed to COBYS.  He 

raised $2,390.00! 
 

 

 

There is a severe blood shortage.  Central Penn 

Blood Bank is having blood drives in 2 

locations.  Wednesday, September 28 at the 

Universal Athletic Club – 8am to 8pm 

Thursday, September 29 at UPMC Lititz – 

11am to 7pm.  

Call 1-800-771-0059 for an appointment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HARVEST FEST 
 Sunday, October 16, 2022 

 More information found on the 

church website at 

ww.hempfieldcob.org or register 

at this link.  

 

             https://forms.gle/XDHdcQnwRauKSXSBS 
 
 

 

The Outreach Team is sponsoring a 

Highway Clean-Up on Sat. Oct 8th at 9 am. 

Please sign-up on the sheet in the narthex. 

We'll meet at the Chiques United Methodist 

Church on route 230 near Mount Joy at 9 am. 

We'll supply latex gloves, safety vests & trash bags. We need about 10 

people to help! Hempfield has been beautifying our community for 14 

years through the PA Adopt-A-Highway Program! We take care of a two 

mile section of Route 230 near Mount Joy from the Turkey Hill to 

Sheetz. 

 

 

Announcements 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rebecca and Samuel Dali  
are Coming to Hempfield! 

 
You are invited to a special worship service at Hempfield with 

Rebecca and Samuel Dali from Nigeria who will lead worship 

on Sunday, Oct 23 at 9:30 am. They will also host a question and 

answer session during Adult Bible Fellowship immediately after 

the service. 

  

 

Rebecca is founder of the Center for 

Caring, Empowerment and Peace 

Initiative (CCEPI) and Samuel was 

president of EYN, the Nigerian Church 

of the Brethren. They will provide an 

update on the situation in Nigeria and 

how God is working through CCEPI to 

help the most vulnerable people of 

Nigeria.  

  

Other Brethren Churches are promoting this event at Hempfield. 

We hope and pray that God will use the Dali's in a mighty way as 

they visit the Lancaster area. Don’t miss this powerful event! 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Christmas Shoeboxes for Romania 
My Brother’s Keeper Ministry 

 
We are helping children in Romania again by assembling Christmas 

shoeboxes for My Brother’s Keeper (MBK). MBK works with children, 

some in orphanages, throughout the year. MBK’s mission is to proclaim 

the Gospel of Jesus Christ, assist the helpless and equip the younger 

generation to make good decisions. 

 

The Avadanei family, live and serve in 

Romania. They came to HCOB in March to 

share about their ministry. They have been 

working through My Brother’s Keeper since 

2015, distributing Christmas shoeboxes and 

doing outreach for children and youth.  

WHAT TO PUT IN THE SHOEBOX:  Toys (small cars, balls, dolls, small 

stuffed animals, harmonicas, yo-yos, small Etch A Sketch®, Slinky, etc.), 

school supplies (pens, pencils & sharpener, crayons or markers, coloring 

books, writing pads or paper, calculators, etc.), other (hard candy, lollipops, 

mints, gum, ball caps, socks, T-shirts, hair clips, watches, small picture 

books, stickers. 

DO NOT INCLUDE: Used or damaged items; food or chocolate; liquids 

or lotions; medications or vitamins. 

HOW TO WRAP THE PACKAGE: Put everything in a shoebox (standard 

size) or a small plastic container. Wrap it as a gift and place a label on the 

outside of the package if it is for a boy or girl and the child’s age category. 

Age categories: 2-4; 5-9; 10-14.  

SHIPPING: Please donate $6 or more with each package for shipping. You 

can write a check to My Brother’s Keeper (note “Christmas shoeboxes” on 

memo line) and place it in an envelope on top of the gift box. If you are 

preparing more than one shoe box, make one combined donation. (Do not 

put the money inside the box and then wrap the box.) 

 

Please place completed boxes under the table in the narthex by Sunday, 

October 9.  Thanks for helping to brighten a child’s life!    

The Outreach Team 


